Your reference Nattranfwm/hao/210

Qur reference AW/PLAD55614
(please quote this reference when contacting us)

Date 8 November, 2019
Stoke-on-Trent

National Transport Casework Team City Director’s Office

Governance
Tyneside House Legal Services
Skinnerburn Road City of Stoke on Trent
Newcastle Business park Glebe Street
Newcastle upon Tyne Stoke-on-Trent
NE4 7AR ST4 1HH

James Doble
SISV, A Assistant Director — Governance

Dear Claire

THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOKE ON TRENT COBRIDGE JUNCTION
IMPROVEMENT COMPULSORY PURCHASE ORDER 2019

Further to your letter dated 30™ October 2019 please find a response to the points raised below:
1. Please incorporate/modify the Order to include the foliowing ‘A highway improvement scheme at
the junction of Waterloo Road, Cobridge Road and Elder Road at Cobridge area in the City of
Stoke on Trent in the County of Staffordshire.’

2. | confirm we are satisfied that the powers under the Highway Act 1980 and Acquisition of Land
Act 1981 are sufficient.

3. Please modify the Order to remove reference to $250 and s260 of the Highways Act 1980.
4. The scheme does not require planning permission.
5. The Order does not include any ecclesiastical land.

6. Plot 1 is a building, the building abuts the current highway therefore if the Council only sought to
acquire the land needed this would cut through the building.

7. 1 confirm the land referred to at Inset B is owned by the Council.

8. a. agreed
b. agreed
¢. agreed
d. plan enclosed
e. measurements will be rechecked and will be confirmed shortly

| look forward to hearing from you.

Please tell us if you need this letter in an alternative format

contacting the council: telephone 01782 23 4234
fax: 01782236588  minicom: 01782 23 6037
text: 07786 200 700  email: Enquiries@stoke.gov.uk
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Yours sincerely
Amy Wilde

amy.wilde@stoke.gov.uk
telephone 01782 232800

We take seriously our obligations under the GDPR and the Data Protection Act 2018 with regards to
processing your personal data. To find out more about this please see our website by following the link
below. https://www.stoke.gov.uk/directory_record/333267/legal_services/category/386/your_council_your_city
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